
Return to Learn Committee Meeting-Notes
March 11,  2022, 9:00 AM

Members Present-
Tim Foley, Jr./Sr. High Assistant Principal
Sarah Haskell, Parent Representative, Pediatric Critical Care Physician
Joy Kelly, Regina Head of School
Glenn Plummer, Jr./Sr. High Principal
Shane Schemmel, Communications and Marketing Director
Kelly Starr, Elementary Assistant Principal
Celeste Vincent, Elementary Principal

Members Unable to Attend -
Laurie Boland, Jr./Sr. High Representative
Mary Charlton, Parent Representative, Epidemiologist
Andy Cutter, Board President/Parent
Dan Livorsi, Parent Representative, Infectious Disease Physician
Jess Pizana, Tech Director Regina Education Center
Sue Kloos, Regina Health & Safety Committee
Larry Pohren, Jr./Sr. High Representative
Kris Rutt, K-6 Elementary Representative
Melinda Shetler, Parent
Rich Smith, Regina Director of Facilities

Meeting Began at 9:03 AM
1. Numbers - Center-wide numbers have been at 0 for several consecutive days.  Committee will review how
things look after Spring Break.

2.  Events coming up at Regina -
● April 15 - Good Friday Prayer Services: Many senior and 5th grade parents and others attend and

Regina welcomes this.
● April 3 to April 9 - Senior Trip to Washington DC: Need to discuss logistics and health plans should

someone become sick or develop COVID.
● April 20 - Memorial Mass: in HS gym which traditionally brings about approx 50 outside people.  As of

today, Regina is planning on this event taking place under normal circumstances.

Events yet to be reviewed by Return to Learn.
● TBD May 6? - Grandparents Day: This event can bring several hundred extra people. Will have a large

population of aged individuals. May need to break it up into two days or into smaller groups.  Discussing
activities schedule.

● May 6 & 7 - JH Spring Play: Ozma of Oz.  Three shows which typically have about 50-75 people  per
show.

● May 18 - Scholarship Awards Assembly: in HS gym. 7-12th grades plus senior parents.
● May 18 - Scholarship Luncheon: held in Elem gym. Lunch at long tables. Approx 150 people attend.

3. Three Foot Distance in Classrooms - does this still need to be maintained? Teachers would like to be able to
provide more small group instruction.  Will check in with medical team members for input.

4.  Parents coming in to have lunch with students: mostly impacts elementary, not many for jh/hs.  Elementary
is still trying to space kids further apart during lunchtime.  Committee agrees we should keep spacing at least
through two weeks after Spring Break and not have parents coming in for lunch yet.

5. Volunteers - are allowed back in the building at this time.  Regina appreciates and needs their help.

6.  RTL Committee Meeting Frequency - Committee may change meeting frequency from every week to every
other week starting in April, if the numbers remain low.  An out of office message will be put on the Covid
Questions email directing people to contact t an administrator with COVID-related questions.



Meeting ended at 9:18 AM
Next Meeting, March 25th, 2022 at 9:00 AM


